
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  
 

 FROM:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E., Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
DATE:  December 2, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE ON SEPTEMBER 8, 2014 STORM CLEANUP EFFORTS 
 
 
On September 16, 2014, the City Council appropriated $350,000 for the “Flood of 2014 
Recovery Account.”  This money was earmarked for the cleanup and repairs of streets 
and storm drains that were necessary after the September 8, 2014 storm.  Additionally, 
staff estimated approximately $100,000 would be necessary to repair the Highway 111 
Bridge just west of The Cliffhouse.  
 
The City’s expenditures to date total $350,723.85 as shown below: 
 

Cleanup/Street Sweeping $63,786.28

Traffic Control $9,663.75

Sinkholes $137,882.79

Storm Drains $21,095.73

Retention Basins $35,840.28

Highway 111 Bridge $57,053.22

Equipment Rental $3,053.92

City Crews Overtime $22,347.88

TOTAL: $350,723.85

  
With the completion of the Highway 111 Bridge repair, staff believes the storm cleanup 
and repair work is complete.  Staff has identified two other storm-related projects, the 
Washington Street Bridge (north of Channel Drive) and the outside northbound lane on 
Eisenhower Drive between Avenida Fernando and Coachella Drive, which will be 
addressed in the upcoming Capital Improvement Program.  
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